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WASTE MANAGEMENT
720 4" Ave, Suite 400
Kirkland, WA 98033

September 5, 2018

C
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission - %
Chandler Plaza Building - S
1300 S. Evergreen Park Drive SW o> n 4
P.O. Box 47250 0zZ8 =
Olympia, WA. 98504-7250 20 g

_|
Subject: Waste Management of Washington, Inc, d/b/a Waste Management of Skagit County (G-237); Tariff No. 19 § g _Eh

o

Enclosed herein, you will find new Tariff No.19 for the above-referenced operating division of Waste Management of Washifigiea dib/a Wekte
Management of Skagit County (WMSC”). This new tariff reflects increases to our residential garbage, recycling and y \‘& Ile%n
rates roll off collection rates. This new tariff is being filed with a proposed effective date of November 1, 2018. In ordefto"allow sufficient

time for the staffs review, this request is being filed with a lead time greater than the required 45-day period.

In addition to these increased expenses, the revised rates also reflect a substantial investment at our collection facility to build the
infrastructure to fuel CNG powered trucks. The filing also reflects the initial investment for 14 new CNG powered trucks which will be in
service at the beginning of the rate period. Ultimately the entire fleet of 55 trucks will be replaced with CNG powered trucks.

This new tariff, if approved by the Commission, would increase Company service revenue by approximately $830,000 (9.1%). In preparing
this rate filing it has been determined that increased rates are only necessary for the residential garbage, recycling, and yard waste and roll
off collection services. Accordingly, we are requesting that the overall revenue requirement be applied only to these operations. Accordingly,
we are requesting a 13.8% increase in these rates.

Enclosed for your review are our accounting workpapers. Please note that our filing includes certain documents that contain valuable
commercial information and is therefore being submitted in accordance with the procedures established in WAC 480-07-160. Itis presented

Consistent with our practice of the past several years, we respectfully request a waiver from the application of WAC 480-07-520 to allow our
work papers to be limited to the Waste Management division that operates under the tariff for which rate adjustments are requested.

If you have any questions or need additional information, please contact me at:

Address: 720 4th Avenue, Suite 400, Kirkland, WA 98033
Telephone / Fax #/ e-mail: (425) 814-7840/ (425) 814-7866 / mweinstein@wm.com
Respecitfully,

=

Michael A. Weinstein
Senior Pricing Manager, Pacific Northwest Market Area

cc: Alan Schaible
Clerk of the Board for Island, Skagit and Snohomish County Boards
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